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Meeting Minutes
Meeting Purpose:
ROS 23 and Rozelle Creek Rd 
Date:


January 27, 2015
Time:


1:00 PM
Reason for the meeting:   Highway patrol brought the topic to ODOT during a previous meeting which discussed the crash issue on US 23 between Chillicothe and Waverly.  This location was determined to be a hot spot by the patrol that could easily be corrected.
Introduction:   This topic has been discussed previously at different times.  There is a bridge on this leg of Rozelle Creek Rd that is deficient and could be eliminated if this leg is closed.  The bridge is currently slated to be replaced in 2020.

Crash Study/Collison Diagram:  Several angle crashes at this intersection, 3 from the leg that would be closed and 5 from the leg that would remain open (4 crashes in the collision diagram were snow/ice conditions).  A safety study for the upcoming FY2015 Highway Safety Program which could take a more in depth look at the crashes at this location along with others along this corridor.

Discussions:    Does this proposal create the potential to relocate the problem from Rozelle Creek Rd either to the north to Trego Creek Rd or to the south to the southern entrance of Massiville Rd?   One problem with Trego Creek Rd is that there is a potential sight distance issue and there is no deceleration lane to use to make a turn.  Sight distance at the south entrance seems to be adequate at the south entrance of Massiville Rd.

No one objects to continuing the analysis of the location and the safety impacts of closing this leg of the road at this location as well as at the other two intersections north and south of this location.  There is a concern that one or both of the other intersections could see an increase in crashes as a result of displaced traffic from this intersection.
There is a closure on SR 772 during the study period which could potentially skew any data collection efforts at the intersection of Trego Creek Rd and US 23 due to detoured traffic from another project.

Conclusion/Action Items:  ODOT will add this location to the traffic studies that will be performed with the 2015 HSP locations along US 23.  The results of this study will be the topic of a follow up discussion to determine the fate of the short side of Rozelle Creek Rd.  The traffic counts will have to be made before Feb 9th when the project to close 772 begins. 
